
MINUTES OF DYFFRYN ARDUDWY AND TALYBONT COMMUNITY COUNCIL HELD AT THE COMMUNITY CENTRE, DYFFRYN ARDUDWY AT 7.30 P.M. ON 05.12.17
12.1  APOLOGIES
Cllr. John Ceri Evans, Steffan Chambers, Sion Ifor Williams, Margretta Cartwright.
12.2  PRESENT
Cllr. Edward Griffiths (Chairman), Emrys Jones (Vice Chairman), Sian Edwards, John Ellis Williams, Steffan Jones, Edward Williams, Mike Tregenza, Owen Gwilym Thomas and Cllr. Eryl Jones-Williams (Gwynedd Council).
12.3  CHAIRMAN’S ANNOUNCEMENT
On behalf of the Council the Chairman congratulated the Clerk and her Husband on becoming Grandparents for the first time and wished the family well.

The Chairman read out a letter that he had received from the Ardudwy Sheepdog Trials committee thanking the Council for the financial donation they received recently.

12.4  MINUTES 
The minutes of the meeting held on November 7th 2017 were found to be correct. 
12.5  MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES
There were no matters arising from the minutes.

12.6  DECLARATION OF INTEREST

Nobody declared an interest on any matter.

12.7  GWYNEDD COUNCIL MATTERS
Cllr. Eryl Jones Williams reported that since the last meeting he had attended the following:- 6th 8.30-3.3o, Intec  Equipment Supplies Bangor, for home care. 8th. 9-1.00 Caernarfon. Short list for Director Education. 3-4 pm Ysgol Ardudwy Harlech, land & buildings.9th. 2-5 Open Day Dolgellau Hospital. 10th 10.30-2.00 Cambrian Railway Forum, Porthmadog. 12th 3-4 Remembrance Service.15th. 12-5 Housing presentation Caernarfon. 6.30-8.00pm Open evening Ysgol Ardudwy. 16th 8.00- 1.00, NHS and CHC joint Board meeting Bangor. 17th 9.30-1.30 Gwynedd Older Peoples Forum, Porthmadog.21st, 8-12.30 Health, Colwyn Bay. 2-5.30 Welsh Audit enquiry Caernarfon. 22nd 12-5 Housing, homeless/waiting lists etc, Caernarfon. 24th 10-3 Joint Railway forum, Machynlleth.27th 6.30-9.30pm Gwynedd school Governors, Porthmadog. 29th 6.30-9.30pm Ardudwy school Governors Harlech.  New Director Education in attendance.  30th 2-5 Opening of new Health Clinic in Bl Ffestiniog by Vaughan Gethin AM Minister for Health.

Road closures at Beach Road, Talybont, the west of the railway bridge will start on 8th January 2018 for about 12 days. This is to complete the sewage works. Local business had asked for a letter start from 3rd January.

Along with other councillors on the care committee we inspected the new equipment that was available to make life easier for people with problems to live at home. The equipment also made it easier for carers to assist the clients. Garrem Jackson has been appointed the new Director of Education having worked in education in Gwynedd for many years. A lot of work has been undertaken by Gwynedd on Ysgol Ardudwy buildings and land. The nearby caravan park actually paid to remove trees with no costs to the school. Dolgellau and Alltwen cottage hospitals are doing remarkably well with many awards being presented to staff at both hospitals. Excellent work is seeing undertaken on the Cambrian line especially at Pensarn. In total some £24 million will be spent over 5 years. A call for additional shelters at Dyfi Junction will not now take place. It is hoped that a new gated crossing will be installed at Llanbedr in 2018. I was promised that improvement works would be done on the surface at Dyffryn Ardudwy station car park. Gwynedd council is administering the housing waiting lists for all the social housing in Gwynedd. Work for the department is increasing with no extra staff. There are over 1,000 families on the waiting lists. Local families get 
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additional points, and councillors can now fill in support forms for locals. There was a very good attendance of parents and prospective pupils at the open evening at the school. All year 6 pupils will be going to Ardudwy next year. Staff shortages in the NHS was costing a lot of money with the NHS having to engage agency staff. Prescription costs, especially for diabetes was increasing. The Betsi NHS is expected to be £30 m overspent despite being given an extra £13m. I was supported when to emphasised the need to support young carers who were looking after family members. The NHS is to change the way that primary care and dementia is being carried out. It is one of the reasons that Betsi NHS is still in special measures. Communications with the public is still not what it should be. Several councillors answered questions from the Welsh Audit Office over the way that the council is scrutinising the Cabinets decisions in Gwynedd. Lack of staff now seems to be effecting the councils service to the public. A report on the rail passenger survey shows that passenger numbers are increasing on the Cambrian Line. The need for 4 carriages up to Barmouth was emphasised. Free wifi  on trains is proving popular.

I was re elected vice chairman of the Cambrian line and to the Shrewsbury to Aberystwyth line. Ysgol Ardudwy is to enquire whether a 6th form could be re-established even if it means sharing with other schools. There are concerns that local 6th form pupils are having to pay£100 per term to go to college whereas 6th form schools are having their transport paid for even when they have to go from school to school. The new £3.9m Health Centre at Blaenau Ffestiniog was opened last Thursday by Vaughan Gethin Minister of Health at the Welsh Government. He said that health centres with a large number of clinics was the way forward. But Locals are still wanting hospital beds, x ray and Minor Injury units at Blaenau.

I will make a separate list of  on-going Gwynedd consultations.

Cllr Eryl Jones-Williams, 01341 242758, 07340035378. e.joneswilliams@btinternet.com
12.8  PLANNING APPLICATIONS
Water wheel feature - Land adjacent to Pont Ysgethin, Talybont (NP5/58/605A)

Support this application as it will improve the look of the area.

Planning Applications with decisions received on them 
None come to hand since last meeting
12.9  MATTERS ARISING

A  Budget Plan 
It was reported that the Council had spent £36,583.30 since the start of the new financial year and this was £ 915.36 less expenditure than what  was earmarked in the budget for the year.
B   Dyffryn Ardudwy and Talybont Improvements Group
The Clerk stated on behalf of Cllr. Steffan Chambers that there was nothing to on the above since the last meeting and the next meeting will be held sometime next month. 
C   Village Hall
Cllr. Owen Gwilym Thomas stated that there was nothing to report on the above committee since the last meeting. 
D   Inspection of bus shelters, cemeteris and play parks
Cllr. Steffan Jones reported that he and Cllr. Emrys Jones had carried out the above inspection on behalf of the Council but, and they reported as follows:- that the bus shelter in Talybont was fine but there was no outside light in the ladies toilet, the bus shelter in the village and Glan Rhos were fine, Penybont garden was tidy apart from the growth from the borders needed attention and also the gateway needed opening and the Chairman and Vice Chairman agreed to deal with this matter, Morlo Park was tidy. The two play parks were fine apart from the mess left by the badgers in the new play park and ivy needed to be removed in the old play park.  The public cemetery was very tidy apart from moles starting to appear there and the Vice Chairman agreed to contact Mr. John Barrott regarding this, also the ditch outside the cemetery needed cleaning and there was a need to repair two fencing posts, Llanddwywe cemetery was tidy but a wall needed repairing and the Vice Chairman agreed to contact Mr. Arfon Pugh to ask him for an estimate to carry out this work and aslo a sycamore tree needed cutting and the 
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Chairman agreed to deal with this matter and it was agreed to ask Mr. Gary Coates to cut back the hedge, Llanenddwyn cemetery was tidy but a sycamore tree needed cutting and the Chairman agreed to deal with this. It was agreed there would be no need to carry out another inspection until April. The Clerk reported that she had received the report from The Play Park Inspection Company regarding the inspection of the two play parks and that she had forwarded a copy to the Chairman, Vice Chairman and Cllr. Edward Williams as it was too large a document to print. Concern was voiced that if the work the report suggested needed carrying out was done all at once the cost would be large and it was agreed to send a copy of the report to all other Councillors. 
E   Develop Car Park
The Clerk read out an e-mail that she had received as a reply from Mr. Geraint Lewis with regard to the above development and the Chairman agreed to speak with him further regarding this matter.

F   Defibulator in Talybont

The Clerk reported that she had made enquires to see if it would be possible to install it in the BT kiosk in Talybont and that she had received a reply stating that Gwynedd Council had objected for the phone box in this kiosk be removed. It was agreed it would be better to install it on the wall of the bus shelter and the Chairman agreed to deal with this matter.

G   Primary School Flag Pole
The Clerk reported that she had received information from Cllr. Steffan Chambers how much the cost would be of a flag pole and a flag and after a discussion it was agreed that this was a matter for the primary school and not the Council and therefore to pass the information onto the school.

H   Flowers on the War Memorial
The above was discussed further after last month and it was agreed that the Clerk would draw up a list in alphabetical order and that they would start next month with the Chairman.

I    Christmas 2017

The Chairman reported that the christmas tree had been erected in Talybont and Cllr. Steffan Jones reported that he had purchased the lights for it. It was stated there was a need to send a letter of thanks to Mrs Frances Pead for the tree and also send a letter of thanks to Mr. Jamie Brooks and Huws Gray company for erecting the tree in the village and also decorating outside the workplace as in previous years. It was agreed to donate £50 to charity and ask Mrs Frances Pead to choose the charity and the Chairman agreed to ask her.

J    Board Meeting Harlech & Ardudwy Leisure
The Chairman reported that he had attended the meeting  of the above Board on the 9th of last month and that they had been told what was the takings of the pool, cafe and climbing wall up to the end of October 2017. Not much else had been discussed as the Board were trying to get organized for the public meetings that were being held with the different Community Councils.

12.10  CORRESPONDANCE
 A   Cyfeillion Ellis Wynne

Received a letter from the above asking for a financial donation from the Council. It was agreed to leave it and discuss it with all the other applications that will come into hand in March and also ask them to send a copy of the Cyfeillion’s balance sheet to the Council. 
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B    Dyffryn Ardudwy Primary School

The Clerk reported that she had received a reply from the Head of the above school with regard to concern that children are playing dangerous games and that she states that she received a phone call from one of the Councillors regarding concern that had been raised by one of the drivers of the Knight Movers lorries a few months back and that she had spoken with the relevant children and parents at that time. The concern at that time was for the corner by Bro Enddwyn and the parent stated that the children had to cross somewhere and there was no pavement from their home until they reached Ael y Bryn. Also stating that she had not heard anything more and that nobody had mentioned of the dangers of the road by the hall or the road coming down from Horeb Chapel but she will certainly speak to the children about this. Also stating it would be useful to know the age of the children involved so as to get to the root of the problem incase this is also relevant to children of secondry school age as well.

12.11  TREASURER’S REPORT
The Treasurer reported that there was £9,990.86 in the current account, £7,543.69 in the reserve account and £38.75 in the Chairman’s account.
Invoices needed to be paid since last meeting

Mrs Annwen Hughes                - £147.00 (wages) + £154.00 costs = £301.00 
The Play Inspection Company - £270.00 - annual inspection of both play parks

Mr. Steffan Jones                       - £134.33 - christmas lights

Monies received since last meeting
Pritchard a Griffiths  - £1,353.50 - burial of the late Mr. William Chambers
Invoices paid since the last meeting

Catrin Soraya Williams - £148.62 - translation services

12.12  ANY OTHER MATTER 
A report of the One Voice Wales meeting was given by the Chairman and he stated that they had been given a presentation on dimentia, Cambrian Railway meeting and also they had been told that not many were attending training sessions that were available. The next meeting will be held on the 20th February 2018.
Concern was voiced that the work of stopping the water coming onto the main road near Y Bryn still had not been carried out and Cllr. Eryl Jones Williams agreed to deal with this matter.

It was agreed to leave the matter of planting a cherry tree in Talybont for now.

Cllr. Michael Tregenza stated that rubbish was along the main road after recycling lorries had been around and he agreed to contact Gwynedd Council with regard to this.

It was agreed to let the Highways Department know that a reflector by Pentre Bach needed attention.

Cllr. Michael Tregenza asked if it would be alright to place information regarding beach cleaning on the Council’s website and this was agreed to.

Concern was voiced that nothing was been done regarding empty properties in the area and Cllr. Eryl Jones Williams agreed to send information to every Councillor regarding this.

SIGNED...............................................................CHAIRMAN
DATE...................................................................
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